
 

 
Be sure to sign up for email updates on the project website! 
http://clients.bolton-menk.com/empiretownship/2019-street-improvements-overview/ 

2019 Street Improvements 

Project Update 
 

 
 

 
Please view the phasing map on page two. 

 
Week of June 24 

• Storm sewer installation was completed on Chili and Chevelle. 
• Storm sewer installation began on Chesterfield. 
• Gate valve replacement work on 200th Street and on Butternut Trail was completed.  
• Sanitary manhole work was completed. 
• Reclaiming of the pavement into a driveable gravel surface was completed on the Phase 

1 and Phase 2 Partial Reconstruct areas. 
 

Week of July 1 
• The contractor does not plan on working July 4-7. They will be returning to the site on 

July 8. 
• Storm sewer installation will be completed on 200th Street and on Chesterfield Way. 
• On Tuesday, July 2, the contractor will be closing access to 200th Street at Highway 3 

to complete a culvert installation. Please plan to use 197th Street or Chesterfield Way to 
access/exit Highway 3 on this day. 200th Street will be open east of Chili Avenue during 
this time. Access to Highway 3 from 200th Street will be reopened at the end of the 
work day (7 PM). 

• The contractor plans to mill the top 4 inches of gravel off the streets that are part of the 
Phase 1 and Phase 2 Partial Reconstruct areas. A ramp will be provided to driveways for 
residents living on these streets. 

• Paving of the Phase 1 and Phase 2 Partial Reconstruct areas is planned for the week of 
July 8. 
 

Parking, access, and detour information 
During construction, the contractor will typically work from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. On-street parking 
will not be available during working hours. If you need to leave past 7 a.m., you may need to 
park on another nearby street. Access to driveways will be restored at the end of each work 
day. If you have a recreational vehicle that you need a place to park during the concrete work 
the Township has approved parking in the Town Hall Parking Lot off of 197th Street. 
 
Contacts 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Eric Hauser at (507) 276-6695. 
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